

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH

Office of Health Care Access

January 24, 2011

Matthew Dichard
Vice President-Operations
Southern Connecticut Imaging Centers, LLC
d/b/a Whitney Imaging Center
222 Whitney Avenue
Suite 120
Hamden, CT 06518

Re: Certificate of Need Determination; Report Number: 10-31680-DTR

Southern Connecticut Imaging Centers, LLC d/b/a Whitney Imaging Center

Replacement of an Existing Computed Tomography Scanner

Dear Mr. Dichard:

On December 6, 2010, the Office of Health Care Access ("OHCA") received the request of Southern Connecticut Imaging Centers, LLC d/b/a Whitney Imaging Center's ("Applicant") seeking waiver to replace its existing 4-Slice Computed Tomography ("CT") Scanner with a 16-Slice CT Scanner. Pursuant to General Statutes §19a-638 (b) (18), as amended by Public Act 10-179, the Applicant's proposal does not require CON approval. The Applicant is required to notify OHCA of the date on which the existing CT Scanner is replaced as well as the disposition of the replaced CT Scanner.

Thank you for informing OHCA of your plans and if you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Steven W. Lazarus, Associate Health Care Analyst, at (860) 418-7012.

Sincerely,

Norma D. Gyle, R.N., Ph.D. OHCA Deputy Commissioner

NDG: swl